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July 4, 2022 
 
 
Trevor Jones 
MPP Chatham, Kent, Leamington 
115 Erie Street N, Unit B 
Leamington, ON 
N8H 3A2 
 
 
Dear Trevor,  
 
Please accept my sincere congratulations on your election as the Member of Provincial 
Parliament for Chatham, Kent, Leamington and on your appointment as Parliamentary Assistant 
to the Honourable Lisa Thompson.  
 
On everything from rural energy access, infrastructure, land use planning and food security, the 
OFA represents the voice of Ontario’s farmers on the issues that matter not just to their future, 
but the future of the entire province.  We especially appreciate the strong leadership background 
you bring to this position in municipal government, agriculture and business through your 
involvement with Ontario Greenhouse Vegetable Growers and Mastronardi Produce. 
 
We’re glad to have your voice representing Ontario’s farmers, and rural communities in this 
government. The pandemic certainly presented challenges, and we were proud to partner with 
the government on a number of initiatives to ensure that Ontario was able to maintain a reliable 
food supply, with a healthy, safe, and steady workforce.  
 
We welcome the opportunity to work with you in supporting the interests of Ontario’s agriculture 
community as this term progresses. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Peggy Brekveld 
President  
 
 
cc:  Honourable Lisa Thompson, Minister of Agriculture, Food & Rural Affairs 
 OFA Board of Directors 


